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“�If you can’t fly, then run. If you can’t run, then walk. If you can’t walk, 
then crawl. But whatever you do, you have to keep moving forward.” 
-Martin Luther King Jr.

We Are Moving Forward. In reflecting on the year 2019, the Children’s Home continues 
to adapt and anticipate all the external changes coming our way as we are in the midst 
of major Child Welfare changes at the federal, state and local levels. We are preparing 
for Families First Prevention Services Act (FFPSA), which is to be implemented in 
2020. We are focusing on expanding our continuum of care, to adjust to the major 
changes coming our way as well as increasing and enhancing our programs and 

services to meet the needs of children and their families, both on campus and in the community. 2019 was 
filled with many meetings to pursue collaborations, joint ventures and to create synergy between agencies. 
Hearing what the current AND future needs are and will be, our goal is to have a larger footprint in the 
community, serving children and their families. These discussions were all filled with excellent dialogue 
and exciting possibilities.

While we work diligently and steadfastly on our Strategic Transformational Plan, our number one goal 
always remains to protect and serve the vulnerable youth in our care. Efforts continue to reduce, if 
not eliminate, congregate care and placement settings. However, the Children’s Home offers a unique 
placement. We work diligently from day one with the child, their family and extended family to find 
permanency while making sure they receive all they need to be successful. We surely want them to 
succeed while living here but more importantly, we need to be sure they are given the tools they need 
to be successful upon reunification and/or independence, throughout the rest of their lives.

The Children’s Home has served children, youth, and their families since 1885 and has adapted throughout 
the years to meet the current needs. We are in the midst of many changes. We welcome and embrace them 
as potential opportunities, to continue this rich tradition of making a difference in all the lives we serve. 
Bob Dylan’s song rings true today - The Times, They Are A-Changing!

Sincere thank you to the supportive and generous community, our partners, our Board of Directors, our 
Staff, our Volunteers and Mentors, and especially to the youth we serve, as day in and day out they teach 
us about resiliency, opportunity, and survival. Together we can reach our goals.

						           Anita Jo Paukovits
						      Anita Jo Paukovits, M.Ed. 
						      President & Executive Director

Some days, when life is extremely hectic and busy, 
a nice surprise comes your way and your whole 
day and attitude turns for the better. On one of 
those type of days, Stephon Knox “came home” 
for a visit to say hello and see how everyone else 
is doing. Stephon grew up at the Children’s Home 
and lived with us from 2008 – 2012. He continued 
to have contact with his family but chose to remain 
with us, as in his words: he wanted to do what was 
best for him. Stephon refers to himself as being a 
“headache” with us. However, he was a young man 
with a boatload of potential and we knew that once 
he chose to make the right personal life decisions, 
he would be successful in life.

Stephon is a prime example of how the Children’s 
Home goes above and beyond for all the youth we 
serve; doing whatever it takes to achieve success. 
Our goal is always for the youth we serve to be 
successful and to make the right choices, not just 
while in our care but going forward in their lives. 
Although initially resistant, Stephon decided to trust 
us and we created a program with and for him. The 
plan consisted of moving into one of our community 
homes, beginning to attend Colonial Academy, and 
participating in a “work-study” program during 
the summer with our alumnus, Lee Baker. Lee took 
Stephon under his wing and gave him his first 
toolbox and first set of tools. Lee, Stephon and 
two other young men worked on remodeling and 
fixing several buildings on our campus and in the 
community. Lee mentored and taught them and the 
progression they made was remarkable. Stephon 
still has that first set of tools and toolbox.

It was during this summer that Stephon realized 
his natural carpentry skills and enjoyed academic 
success for the first time. Stephon went on to 
graduate from Colonial Academy and Freedom 
High School. After high school, Stephon went 
on to graduate from Triangle Tech.

Stephon’s first “real” job was with Completely 
Custom LLC in Nazareth, PA in 2013. He started his 
career in an entry-level position and continues to 
work there today as a supervisor, overseeing several 
crews. He went on to receive a second degree from 
Northampton Community College in Construction 
Management and is now in their Construction 
Engineering Program.

In speaking with the owner of Completely Custom 
LLC, Ted Gora, I could hear his smile on the phone 

as we spoke about Stephon. They have worked 
closely for the past seven years and have become 
much more than just boss and employee. As Ted 
describes it, Stephon is an extension of his family. 
Mr. Gora continues to teach Stephon lessons of 
life as they continue on this journey. Their families 
are intertwined and influential in each other’s lives. 
Regardless of any personal setbacks Stephon 
may have, as we all do, he works hard, is very 
trustworthy, and is Mr. Gora’s right and left hand. 
He is the other half of his company!

When asked to describe Stephon in three words, 
Ted’s choices were Persistent, Relentless, and 
Nurturer. He went on to say that everyone loves 
Stephon - his company, his family and his customers! 
Mr. Gora also shared a quote that in his mind 
describes Stephon, and that is, “Talent is formed 
in stillness, a character, in the world’s torrent.” 
-JoHann Wolfgang von Goethe.

Stephon always claimed he was not a traditional 
learner, however, he surely has mastered how to 
learn and has proven to himself and others that it 
can be done. Stephon remains a natural leader 
and is now living his dream!

Stephon is very proud of his three daughters – 
Angelina age 11, Jelissa age 9, Nefira age 5, and 
his son Julius age 4. He and his fiancée Christina 
somehow manage to find balance while working 
and raising children. He continues to keep in touch 
with his family in the Philadelphia area and his 
Children’s Home family. Stephon still has plenty of 
personal and professional goals moving forward. He 
credits the time he spent at the “Home” with helping 
him to become the man he is today. He shared 
many stories with me, and we laughed about pivotal 
times during his years with us. He also credits his 
Caseworker, Ms. Alexis Yoo Brown, with standing 
by him, never giving up on him, and today realizes 
and appreciates all that she did to help him through 
some tough times.

Letter From The President

Board of Directors

Alumni: A visit Back home

We are so proud of you Stephon Knox, keep up the great work ethic you have and 
the love for your children! Please know you are always welcome home and we look 
forward to your next visit.

Marc Troutman 
Community Member 

BOARD CHAIR

Kaj Karch 
M&T Bank 

VICE-CHAIR

Rae Durnin 
Community Member 

SECRETARY

Alan Abraham 
Abraham, Borda, Corvino, 

Butz, LaValva & Co., PC 
TREASURER

Steve Agentis 
Agentis Plumbing

Mathew Burtt 
Brown & Brown 
of Lehigh Valley

Thomas Daub 
Brown Daub

Rory Driscole 
Attorney at Law

Franklin Green 
Alphanumeric Systems, Inc.

Casey Hoch 
Hoch Accounting

Hans Hoflein 
Community Member

Anne Marhefka Lehr 
Community Member

Edward McDevitt 
Community Member

Arden Miller 
AT&T

Mildred Molino 
Attorney at Law

Timothy Prendergast 
Attorney at Law

Dawn Slifer 
Community Member 

Denise Spence 
Community Member 
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Trauma informed & Best Practice 
& Training & Best Practices

What we do!
OLDER YOUTH PROGRAM 
The Older Youth Program provides an independent 
living experience with the support of our CHE 
“family” while transitioning into adulthood. The 
program serves youth between the ages of 16 
and 21 through a personalized, independent living 
curriculum that prepares them for their future. 
We provide housing and financial assistance, and 
emotional and environmental support through 
personalized case management and community 
engagement.

In 2019, all youth in this program worked diligently 
to graduate high school despite their previous 
educational barriers. They participated in various 
clubs, after school activities and sports that 
enhanced their high school experience.

They all maintained jobs in the community at fast 
food establishments, home health aide services 
and retail stores which helped establish their place 
in the workforce. Most went on to attend secondary 
educational programs such as community college 
or career certifications and training.

They all engaged in financial literacy programs 
which led to managing their own bank accounts, 
opening savings accounts and some even 
purchased their first vehicle. 

CAMPUS-BASED 
Our campus cottages provide a structured and 
supportive environment to both male and female 
youth. Cottages are supervised and monitored daily 
by our trauma informed direct care team.

Programs and services available include individual 
case management, group activities that address 
topics such as independent and daily life skills 
(laundry, cooking, cleaning, time management), 
personal development, anger management, crisis 
intervention, volunteer opportunities (SPCA, etc), 
a daily recreational schedule (on site gymnasium 
and basketball courts) and a summer program.

COMMUNITY-BASED 
All of our youth attend local schools and are 
community engaged. Youth have the opportunity 
to participate in school sports, clubs and after 
school programs, attend local sporting events, 
and other community activities.

The Children’s Home of Easton lives a culture of inclusiveness and respect for all. Youth in our program 
are successful because of a combination of trainings, education and clear expectations for the staff 
serving our youth.

Trauma Informed Care gives all of our youth the dignity and respect they may have never received 
or believed they deserve. Trauma Informed Care is the philosophy of providing instruction, concepts, 
and strategies on ways to help children that have had traumatic life experiences. Staff learn to focus on 
what’s going on in a child’s life and what they have been exposed to, rather than ‘what’s wrong with you’.

The Children’s Home utilizes Risking Connections Trauma Informed Care to help youth and adults 
understand and learn how to navigate their way through those experiences in a safe and positive manner 
and to help them realize they can create a successful future.

OUR TRAUMA INFORMED MODEL TEACHES:
•	An elevated understanding that traumatic life events have an impact on a child’s brain development
•	How disrupted attachments affect a child’s ability to form positive connections
•	Behavioral symptoms that are adaptations to managing trauma, and
•	The importance and necessity of setting boundaries while establishing a relationship with a child

OUR THERAPEUTIC CRISIS INTERVENTION PROGRAM TEACHES:
•	That behaviors and feelings are connected
•	Teaching staff verbal de-escalation techniques
•	Positive coping skills to deal with negative emotions and feelings
•	Strategies to build healthy, trusting and appropriate relationships

OUR BULLYING PREVENTION PROGRAM TEACHES:
•	Empathy for others
•	Respecting differences
•	What bullying is and how it makes someone feel
•	 Intervention

Our goal continues to be to teach the vulnerable youth we serve to have a voice and not let their past 
experiences define them. We are an agency that TRAINS to EDUCATE all staff, no matter their position 
within the organization. This allows all staff to develop appropriate and supportive relationships that 
will help a child HEAL!

The Children’s Home of Easton 

offers a variety of both campus and 

community based programs to serve 

the needs of youth between the�

ages 0-21. We had 60 admissions�

and we expanded our referral�

base from 14 to 17 counties.

In 2019, the Children’s Home of Easton dedicated�

183 days of training to all CHE staff.

Our goal was to achieve 100% attendance from CHE�
Staff regardless of position within the agency.

We are proud to say we achieved that goal!
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Foster Care
The Children’s Home of Easton’s Foster Care 
Program continues to serve children in our local 
and neighboring communities, as it has for over 
40 years! In 2019, our foster homes provided both 
short and long-term care to support permanency 
and reunification goals. All of our foster families 
promote normalcy via Prudent Parenting and 
provide a safe and engaging environment for 
all of our children.

As the need for foster families grows, we utilize 
grassroots recruitment techniques to increase our 
program capacity. We also saw an increase in the 
need for our Intensive Family-Based Foster Care 
Program (IFBFC), which consisted of 45% of 
our foster care population. By the year’s end, 
we were on-track to increase our program’s 
capacity and supports in early 2020!

All CHE foster families receive a daily stipend, 
personalized training, and 24-hour support. 
In addition to state required trainings, we offer 
learning opportunities that are essential to 
better understand the traumatizing experiences 
our children have endured and are working to 
overcome. We continue to present all of our 
trainings through a trauma-informed lens, 
and offer a variety of topics which include 
Grief & Loss, Attachment, and Cultural Diversity.

Prudent parenting creates 
normalcy for all children.
To support our children and families, we offer 
permanency services through the Pennsylvania 
Statewide Adoption and Permanency Network 
(SWAN). Last year, we succeeded in matching a 
medically dependent child with his forever family, 
completed an adoption, and continued to provide 
other services such as Child Preparation and 
Family Profiles.

“Fostering is loving a�
child with open hands�

and willing to both give�
and receive when�
the time comes.”�

-Amanda Cook 
Foster Parent

Foster Families are 
always needed!

Please contact A.J. Cordi 
for more information: 

ajc@thechildrenshome.org

Education
Education remains one of The Children’s Home’s 
top priorities. On the day they arrive, students are 
enrolled in the local school district and begin to 
receive academic credit. Some students begin in 
our On-Grounds Interim Education Program, staffed 
by a certified teacher and support staff. Students 
receive credit through either Wilson or Easton 
Area School District, while awaiting the acquisition 
of school records, transcripts, immunizations 
and the completion of any necessary academic 
testing to ensure the most appropriate and least 
restrictive setting. Oftentimes, students come to 
The Children’s Home several grade levels behind. 
Staff work diligently to get our students back on 
track by utilizing various types of learning: hands-
on activities, creative projects, engineering and 
building skills in addition to traditional book and 
lecture learning. Our ultimate goal is to have each 
student attend the local community school.

Our program meets the diverse needs of our 
students who come from a broad spectrum 
of social, emotional, behavioral, and academic 
backgrounds. The On-Grounds Interim Education 
and Summer Programs are intended to build 
confidence, a strong work ethic, and universal 
life skills through hands-on projects, activities, 
and field trips.

The curriculum is designed to teach the skills 
of organization, cooperation, negotiation, 
communication, emotional intelligence, critical 
thinking, focus, team work, and life balance. It is 
essential that we maintain a pragmatic, dynamic and 
holistic approach to delivering educational services 
to meet the unique individual needs of our students.

100% of our students 
were promoted to the 

next grade with an 
attendance rate of 99%.
STUDENTS BY DISTRICT FOR THE 

2018 – 2019 SCHOOL YEAR

Easton Area 

Wilson Area 

Allentown Area 

Saucon Valley 

Bethlehem Area 

Pocono Mountain 
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Leadership team

Jamie Bickert 
Medical Associate, 

Volunteer Coordinator

Julia Gleason 
Director of Older Youth

Jonathan Mason 
Chief Financial Officer

Maureen Miles 
Overnight Lead Staff

Josh Bussey 
Weekday Lead Staff

Joe Gonzalez 
Senior Administrator

Jean Mazzarese 
Vice President of Programs

Mike Miskevish 
Director of Campus 

Operations

AJ Cordi 
Director of Foster Care 

& Adoption Services

Cindy Hutchinson 
Vice President 
of Operations

Patrick McGoldrick 
Controller

Anita Jo Paukovits 
President, 

Executive Director

Cindy Gegeckas 
Administrative Manager

Kim Kressman 
Accounting Associate

Daniel McMahon 
Director of Development

Janice Pfeiffer 
Director of Education

Dori Porter 
Weekend Lead Staff

Andrew Shiroff 
Director of Physical Plant

Gabby Toedter 
Director of Admissions

Older Youth: Blain’s Success
Blain has lived in several places since the age of 11. 
Blain shared with us that he spent time during his 
junior year living with friends, “couch surfing” from 
house to house. During that time, he rode his bike 
back and forth to Easton High School, while also 
playing on the football team and working part time 
at Taco Bell. He would often start his day at 5:30 am 
and get home around midnight, never missing 
a beat. He shared his story with a coworker at 
Taco Bell, who happened to live in one of our foster 
homes. After hearing Blain’s story, his co-worker 
encouraged him to reach out to the Children’s 
Home. Blain did reach out to the county and was 
eventually placed in one of our foster homes in 
November 2018. Blain developed a close relationship 
with his foster parents, Doug and Olga, and for the 
first time in a long time had stability in his life and 
could focus on simply being a teenager. Blain has 
a sister he remains close to, and now has a 
Children’s Home family as well!

Blain attends Easton High School and Career 
Institute of Technology in the HVAC program. 
He continues to work part time at Taco Bell 
and attend school. During the summer, he 
obtained a second part time job with Union 
Fuel Company here in Easton, learning to install 
air conditioning systems.

Blain was the speaker at our annual Baumann Golf 
Tournament dinner where he shared his story, 
speaking from the heart. To no one’s surprise, 
he received a standing ovation and made 
several potential employment contacts.

Despite his circumstances, Blain remained focused 
on his goals to complete his education, achieve his 
certification in HVAC, and to continue work at Taco 
Bell, saving to eventually get a place of his own! In 
June 2019, he was promoted to manager at Taco 
Bell, while also attending EAHS and CIT full time. 
During this time, Blain continued to develop his 
living skills and was transferred to our Older Youth 
Independent Living Program in Zigmund Hall, where 
he has his own studio apartment. He was able to 
save enough money to purchase his first car.

Blain is work and career oriented, smart, ambitious 
and always willing to help others. He remains close 
to his former foster parents, Doug and Olga, and 
the rest of the CHE staff. He is on the shy side but 
always makes sure to share his ‘milestone moments’ 
with the two them. He assists as a mentor for their 
current foster children and frequently participates 
in older youth activities such as dinners, picnics and 
life skill classes. Blain is an asset to our Older Youth 
Program and is a young man with his eyes firmly 
fixed on the prize!

9ANNUAL REPORT 20198 ANNUAL REPORT 2019



A Special Thank You to our Community Partners:
Alliance for Therapy Dogs L.V. Chapter

Brown Daub employees 
Kim Delaney and family

BSI Corporate Benefits

Sam Bourkat

Bushkill Park

The Center for Animal Health 
and Welfare in Easton

Cigna employees

Cornerstone Church

Fanatics/Majestic employees

Neal Fehnel

Bruce Gilbert and family (Sing for America)

Brenda Hendricks

Bill Hornbake

K9 Companions for Independence L.V. Chapter

Keller Williams Red Day

Fran and Jan McBride

Julius Miknyoczki/Palmer Trophy

Nicole and Tom Miller

Lafayette students participating in 
Lafapolooza and Make a Difference Day

Leica Nissan

Olympus interns

Unangst Tree Farm

Mike Wozniak

Community outreach
Mentor Program
Nicole and Tom Miller inquired about the CHE Mentor Program in July 
of 2019. We were immediately impressed by their sincere desire to 
participate in the program. Upon approval, they were paired with Mellissa 
(Missy) and there was an immediate connection. Little did we know that 
this first meeting would lead to the Millers taking fostering classes 
through Northampton County.

Some of the many outings they’ve enjoyed with Missy include 
sightseeing in Philadelphia, playing mini golf, going to Koziar’s Village 
to see the Christmas lights, and Missy’s favorite, spending time with 
the Millers’ family and friends around the holidays. Missy feels special 
when spending time with Nicole and Tom and on numerous occasions 
both of them have told us they feel the same. Their hope is to eventually 
adopt Missy as part of their permanent family.

We couldn’t be happier for all three and wish them only the 
best on their journey forward.

Our Amazing Interns
Emily Gomez�
Marieliza Gonzalez �
Stephanie Santiago�
McCann College

Marissa Falcone�
Lafayette College

Olivia Bender�
Moravian College

Jasinee Johnson�
Dylan Miller�
Haley Zuchowski�
Abby Rode�
East Stroudsburg University

Hannah Kinsell�
Natalya Receveur�
Cedar Crest College

Natalie Rivera�
Allyssa Bernesconi�
Kutztown University

Michelle Centino�
Grand Canyon University

Loreen Rennegarde�
Germany

Two of our interns continued on as employees directly after their internship concluded.�
Their support to the staff and students at CHE was greatly appreciated.

In 2019, the Children’s Home�

of Easton contracted with�

16 interns representing 9 schools 
and 2 countries.

Community outreach
Our Dedicated Volunteers

Volunteers are an integral part of The Children’s Home of Easton. As an agency, 
we strive to teach our residents that there is a bigger, better world out there 

waiting to embrace them. In 2019, more than 200 volunteers shared their 
time and talents to help our organization’s mission. Time was spent 

repairing and painting our residents’ bedrooms and common areas, 
preparing and maintaining the organic garden and beautifying our 
campus – giving our residents a sense of pride in their “home.”

Volunteers have helped with many events throughout the year, including 
the golf tournament, graduation ceremony, Bike to Brunch, Thanksgiving 
dinner and the Lehigh Valley Wine Auction. Our WAEB Christmas Drive 
and party brings the magic of Christmas to our children and could not 
take place without the support of our dedicated, hardworking volunteers! 
Whether volunteers come in groups or individually, they leave a lasting 

impression of love and generosity on our residents.

“�Tell me and I’ll forget. Teach me and I’ll remember.�
Involve me and I’ll learn.” -Benjamin Franklin

Volunteers are always needed!
Please contact Jamie Bickert for more information: 

jameb@thechildrenshome.org
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Health & Wellness
The Health and Wellness Program is an integral part of daily life here at The Children’s Home. Our primary 
goal remains to improve our residents’ overall self-esteem, coping skills, and physical and mental health. 
To help us achieve these goals, we offer a wide variety of opportunities that are designed to help our 
youth become well-rounded members of society.

Due to our diverse, ever-changing population, we regularly assess and modify our program’s offerings 
to help everybody.

We had over 90% 
participation in our 
Wellness Works and 
Health and Wellness 
Programs this year.

This led to noticeable increases�

in residents’ self-esteem,�

coping skills, and physical�

and mental health.

Highlights 

OF THE PROGRAM 
INCLUDE:

Organic and Urban�
Gardening

Apiculture�
(Beekeeping)

Environmental Science Walks

“The Science Guy”

Wildlands Conservancy 
Programming

Therapy Dogs

Wellness Works Club

Board Games,�
Strategy Games,�

and Scavenger Hunts

Strength and Conditioning

Agility Competitions�
and Yoga Training

Roller Skating

“Cooking Matters”

Food Truck Competition

Recreation
The Recreation Department was busy in 2019, organizing 
more than 225 trips.

Activities included: Iron Pigs baseball, Lafayette College basketball 
and lacrosse, laser tag, roller skating, mini golf and bowling. We also 

provided an array of on-campus activities such as foul shot contests, 
arts and crafts, and billiards tournaments in which the winners received 

trophies (a first-time treat for some.) Residents also enjoyed weekly non-
denominational religious studies, as well as numerous holiday celebrations.

These activities are designed to provide residents with a healthy mind, body, and 
spirit, and give them something to look forward to during their time with us. 

We would like to sincerely thank all of our community partners 
who make these culturally diverse opportunities possible for 
our young men and women.

Recreation Contributors:
Two Tees Miniature Golf/ 

Laser Tag

Bethlehem Skateaway

Bushkill Park

Jordan Lanes

Lafayette College

Bar Don Lanes

Iron Pigs/Suites and Treats

Waldorf Estate of Fear 
in Lehighton

Planet Trog

Lost River Caverns

Heil Pool in Easton

Riegelsville Inn

Alpha Phi of Lafayette

Summer Pr0

gr
am

Summer Program 2019 officially began on June 17th. 
Four groups of students and six staff participated in a 
10-week program. There were organized activities that 
addressed job skills, life skills, team building, problem 
solving, creativity, critical thinking, financial education, 
computer skills, technology, literacy, gardening, 
independence skills, sportsmanship, citizenship 
and volunteerism/community service.

VOLUNTEERISM/COMMUNITY SERVICE 
Each group volunteered an hour each week at our local animal shelter - 
The Center for Animal Health & Welfare. They helped clean the facility, stock supplies, groom the cats 
and dogs, and wash vehicles. As a reward, the kids were able to spend free time with the animals.

WEEKLY/CAMPUS CHALLENGES 
Each week the residents competed in various activities or games, such as bocce ball and sidewalk chalk art. 
Four challenges were judged by staff and required our residents to be creative, to construct projects, to 
cook, and to do research:

1.	 Salsa Competition – Smith Cottage Champion
2.	 Food Truck Competition – Lundie/Davison Champions
3.	 Cultural Cuisine Contest – Cordina Champions
4.	 �Science Week – Science Fair, Rocket building, Mad Science laser light 

workshop and dry ice workshop, Egg drop contest, penny boat contest.
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To our extended Children’s Home family,

As COVID-19 continues to spread, the future has never felt so unpredictable. 
These are challenging times for us all, and we hope you are staying safe and staying 
healthy. We are doing everything possible to keep COVID-19 away from our campus 
and community programs. We continue to provide normalcy while also providing 
appropriate structure and supervision for the vulnerable youth in our care. While 
there is much uncertainty, we know that we need to adapt fast to our changing 
reality, and we have. However, now more than ever, our children and communities 
need us and we need you!

Please consider making a donation to support the Children’s Home mission. Despite 
this pandemic, we strive to make a difference in all the lives we serve. We provide 
quality programs and services to children, youth, and families, as well as a trauma-
informed, safe place for all those we serve.

In these times, we are reminded of how interconnected we all are. Thank you for 
being part of our Children’s Home family and community. Without you, none of 
this is possible.

		  Stay safe and stay healthy,

	      Anita Jo Paukovits
	 Anita Jo Paukovits, M.Ed. 
	 President & Executive Director

 We Thank 
You!
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OUTSIDE GROUPS/ACTIVITIES 
Bright Hope provided us with a 6-week group 
experience known as Life Smart, which focuses 
on dealing with teen issues. Topics included making 
good choices, peer pressure, developing skills for 
life, risky behaviors, self-esteem/self-worth and 
sexual limits and goal setting.

Cooking Matters is a 6-week cooking program that 
helps the kids learn about health choices and food 
preparation. As a bonus, our kids were able to eat 
the dishes they prepared!

Through Girl Scouts, we offered our female 
residents a chance to participate in a 6-week 
program that included anti bullying, science 
exploration, and leadership keys: Discover, 
Connect and Take Action.

The Summer Program encouraged our kids to step 
out of their comfort zones, be adventurous, and 
to attempt things they had never done before. 
Overcoming fears and reservations led many 
residents to realize personal growth and increased 
confidence.

Summer Pr0

gr
a m

. . .continued from 
page 13

Sponsored 

TRIPS/ACTIVITIES:

Hiking Trips:  
Jacobsburg, Nockimixon, 

Ringing Rocks, Bushkill Falls

Bowling at Jordan Lanes�
in Allentown: 3 trips

Garden Work: Upkeep, planting, 
construction, harvesting

Computer time in our lab

Use of our gym for physical�
activities and games

Turtle Back Zoo�
in West Orange, NJ

Free Fall Trampoline Park�
in Bethlehem

Dollar Movies at the Regal Cinema

Nay Aug Park in Scranton: Park, 
hiking, picnic and pool, 2 trips

Reading Rocks:�
Rock Climbing and Rappelling

Ocean Institute:�
Exploration of the ocean life with 

a marine biologist at Gateway 
National Park

Sandy Hook, NJ: 
Day at the beach, 2 trips

Kayaking at Giving Pond in Upper 
Black Eddy with the DCNR, nature 

exploration

Dutch Spring Aqua Park in Bethlehem

Swimming: Heil Pool, Jordan Pool 
and Cedar Beach Pool

Cooking with CHE Kitchen staff: 
Make your own pizzas

If you would like to sponsor an 
activity, here are a few ideas:

Slip ‘N Slide – 2

Mad Science Mobile Classroom

Wildlands Conservancy

Arts and Crafts

Alumni Corner
The Children’s Home of Easton Alumni Association met seven times 
during the 2019 calendar year. The meetings were attended by 
both alumni members and long time staff who were interested in 
the mission of the association. That mission remains to support the 
recent graduates, assist this year’s class with a gift and new luggage, 
and to help out past students when called upon whenever that is 
possible. Many thanks to the past graduates and staff for your 
ongoing time and involvement.

If you are interested in attending an Alumni Association 
meeting in order to gather more information please�
email Joe Gonzalez at joeg@thechildrenshome.org.

Board Spotlight: Millie M0lin0
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Our Board Spotlight this year is on Millie Molino, 
Attorney at Law. Millie has been a practicing 
attorney in Easton for the past 44 years. While 
balancing a thriving practice and raising a family, 
she still found time to volunteer as a Director and is 
an integral part of our Children’s Home family! She 
has been a member of the Board of Directors since 
1993, including a term as Board President. Millie 
is instrumental and remains active with our Older 
Youth Aftercare Committee. She has a soft spot 
for the older youth in this program and makes sure 
to create opportunities for them to make positive 
connections and experiences as they prepare for 
their future.

“When I joined the Board, my sons were youngsters. 
I could not imagine my life without them and vice 
versa. I knew we were blessed. During one of my 
first board meetings, we were told of a new resident 
at the Home who was about 8 or 9 years old. His 
caseworker noticed that on his first day at CHE 
it was also his birthday. Without hesitation, she 

purchased a cake and candles and everyone sang to 
him. He was so elated and told her that no one had 
ever given him a cake before. I realized that what 
was being done for the children on campus was so 
much more than providing shelter.

Over the years, I have been involved with our 
Aftercare program that helps our older children 
plow through the obstacles of graduating high 
school and making a path for the future. These 
young men and women are faced with many of 
the same challenges that we all have as we enter 
adulthood, but many of them are doing it alone and 
with no safety net. The Children’s Home has been 
a stable environment for them and being there as 
mentors is just what they need at that transitional 
time in their development.

There is no way that I could ever give as much as 
I received from my time at CHE. I am in awe of the 
dedicated staff and the great HOME they have 
created.”

We are eternally grateful for Millie’s commitment to the Children’s Home and the youth 
we serve. Thank you, Millie, for making a positive impact on hundreds of kids throughout 
the years. You have a heart of gold and we thank you for sharing it with our family!



The Children’s Home of Easton is overwhelmingly thankful for what each and every 
one of our donors and volunteers do for us. By volunteering your time, donating 
in-kind goods and services, or financially supporting our organization you have 
successfully impacted our mission.

Through the annual report, social media posts, special events, community 
volunteer events, letters and postcards we work hard to keep all parties 
engaged and supporting our great cause. Each year the development office 
strives to increase the number of donors who consistently support us.

Thank you all for your continued support and making�
a difference in the life of a child.

DON0R SP0TLIGHT Devel0pment

Elvin and Lynn Berndt’s introduction to The 
Children’s Home of Easton began when they started 
participating in the Christmas Wish program as 
a way of teaching their 10-year-old daughter the 
importance of giving back to their community. Little 
did they know that it would end up changing all of 
their lives in a way they could never have imagined,

Elvin began serving on the Development Committee 
and participated in meetings and fund-raising 
events, which expanded his relationships with both 
the staff and youth at the Home. One of those 
youths was a young man from North Philadelphia 
by the name of Jose Montanez. Despite the fact that 
Jose and the Berndt’s had very little if anything in 
common between them, a friendship started that 
would last more than 8 years with Jose becoming 
an extension of their family.

Elvin speaks passionately about their time together. 
“Jose was an amazing individual, and his relationship 
with our family is something we will cherish forever. 
While Lynn and I were most likely viewed as the 
mentors in the relationship by most onlooker, we 
would suggest it was very much a mutual learning 
experience, He played the role of big brother to our 
daughter Ally, kept me grounded as a father, and 
enriched all of our lives with his kindness”.

Jose was eventually discharged from the Home 
and took the opportunity to move back to North 
Philadelphia, but stayed in touch with the Berndt’s 
making frequent visits to their home in Bethlehem, 
and joining them each year on vacations and 
holidays in Upstate, NY where he became part 
of their extended family’s lives.

On November 5, 2016 the Berndt’s received a call 
that no family wants to get. Tragically Jose had 
been killed in a motorcycle accident, which was 
a gut punch that none of them were ready for. 
After the initial shock passed, as a family they 
decided they would try and do something that 
celebrated how Jose lived as opposed to focusing 
on how he passed. With those intentions, they took 
it upon themselves to start the Jose Montanez 
Memorial Scholarship in hopes to encourage other 
young adults at CHE to pursue either a college 
education or attend a trade school. Jose was 
always encouraging others, and they felt this was 
something that truly aligned with who he was.

“Seeing these young 
individuals moving on to 
bigger and better things, 
has been yet another gift 

Jose has left us with.” 
-Elvin Berndt

We are thankful for all that the Berndt’s 
have done to make a difference in not 
only Jose’s life, but all of ours. They are 
a shining example that the love of a child 
goes well beyond DNA. This year the Berndt’s 
will award the 4th annual Jose Montanez Memorial 
Scholarship to a motivated young individual who is 
working hard to make a better life for themselves.

Elvin and Jose Montanez (8/13/1991 — 11/5/2016)

GOAL: 
Increase number of new�

 donors by 10% each year

OUTCOME: 
19% INCREASE

GOAL: 
Increase total revenue�

by 5% each year

OUTCOME: 
19% INCREASE

Upcoming 
DATES:

Lehigh Valley Wine Gala�
Saturday, October 17, 2020 

Virtual

Golf Tournament�
Monday, October 26, 2020 
Northampton Country Club

WAEB Christmas Drive�
November — December 2020

Special EventsGolf Tournament
The 31st Annual Golf Tournament was held on Monday, May�
13th at Northampton Country Club to benefit the Ruth Baumann 
Scholarship Fund. This fund was created by long time donors�
Dick and Ilene Baumann. The sole purpose of the fund is to 
support our youth who continue their education beyond high 
school. This fund is crucial to give our kids the financial support 
they need to focus solely on their education.

More than 150 golfers enjoyed a beautiful day on the course 
preceded by lunch and followed by an exquisite dinner to make�
the perfect experience for our guests. Our guest speaker was 
one of our super stars from the older youth program, Blain. 
Blain spoke about how he got to The Children’s Home and how 
important the tournament and the funds it generates is to all the 
older youth. The funds are crucial in helping them prepare for 
their futures and becoming productive members of society.

This year’s Honorary Chair was S. Graham Simmons, Esq, an 

attorney with Norris McLaughlin. We would like to thank 
Graham and his wife Shelby for their long standing 
support of the Home and the impact they have 
made with so many of our youth.
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Special EventsSpecial Events
WAEB Radio Drive
For 36 years, Bobby Gunther Walsh and AM NEWS 
RADIO WAEB have graciously hosted a ten day 
on air Christmas Drive to support the Children’s 
Home. Each year Bobby speaks passionately of 
the Children’s Home and the stories of our youth 
including live interviews with them during his on-air 
show. Telling their stories is often part of the healing 
process for our traumatized youth regardless if 
they are current or alumni. Each year Bobby’s 
listeners step up to the challenge and meet his goal, 
making a true Christmas for our children. In 2019, 
$170,000 was raised! In addition to providing an 
incredible Christmas party, these dollars are also 
used throughout the year spent only on our youth 
for the “extras” that come up just as they do in all of 
our families and lives. On 12/21/2019, Santa arrived 
in a sleigh bearing gifts for all and arrived courtesy 
of our friends from Lehigh Valley Stars Chapter 
#386. You can imagine the excitement as the door 
opened and Santa arrived! It doesn’t matter if they 
are one-year-old or eighteen years old, all were 
jumping with joy! There are many behind the scene 
elves, that help transform our Ames Gymnasium 
into what looks like a scene from a Christmas 
movie. Many listeners, donors, staff, alumni, board 
members, gift-buyers and gift-givers, volunteers, 
friends of both WAEB and CHE surrounded our 
Children’s Home family as they opened their gifts. 
This day is always filled with great emotion as they 
are simply able to be children again, no trauma 
or sadness but rather literally jumping up and 
down in excitement and being both amazed that 
people they do not know did this for them and very 
appreciative of all they receive! It truly is an amazing 
hour that Bobby broadcasts live and not only does 

it make Christmas special for all those we serve 
but for all those present as well! Bobby’s show was 
followed by a beautiful meal provided by Elizabeth 
Mulrine Catering and sponsored by As You Wish 
Custom Laser Engraving. We would also like to 
thank Agentis Kitchen and Bath and Mr. Rooter for 
providing the manpower and supplies to help clean 
up after the party was complete.

We are eternally grateful to Bobby Gunther Walsh 
and AM NEWS RADIO WAEB for their long standing 
support of our Children’s Home family and making 
an impact on their lives forever. They truly create 
lifetime memories for all our youth as they often call 
us years later after leaving our program asking if we 
still have this amazing Christmas.

What Bobby Gunther Walsh and his crew brings 
to our Children’s Home Family is the true spirit of 
Christmas, not just gifts, but always remembering 
the true meaning of Christmas, the reason for the 
season, celebrating the birth of Jesus.

Thank you Bobby Gunther Walsh from the bottom of our hearts!

These events are in their 13th year and continue 
to grow as one of the Lehigh Valley’s premier 
fundraisers. All proceeds support the Children’s 
Home and The Northampton County Historical & 
Genealogical Society. More than $2.5 million has 
been raised to date to support the many programs 
each organization has to offer, enriching the lives of 
our community’s youth.

Over 240 individuals were in attendance at this 
year’s Gala which was held at Saucon Valley Country 
Club. The evening featured wines presented by our 
Honorary Chair, Bettina Bryant of Bryant Estate 
Wines from Sonoma Valley, California. Ashley Russo, 
President of ASR Media served as the evening’s 
emcee, leading us through an amazing meal paired 
with Bettina’s wine, and followed by a live auction.

This year’s Auction event was held at the Historical 
State Theatre in downtown Easton. For the first 
time this year, it was held on the main stage of the 
Theatre and featured wines from musicians such 
as Sting, Dave Matthews, Jon Bon Jovi, Train and 
Zac Brown.

The evening also featured food from caterer 
Elizabeth Mulrine, and local restaurants Green 
Harvest Food Emporium, Third & Ferry Fish Market, 
Maxim’s 22, Sette Luna, Mojo 516 Café, and Dundore 
& Heister. More than 350 attendees enjoyed a robust 
silent and live auction of over 100 items including 
rare wine lots, bourbon lots, a sailboat trip on the 
Chesapeake, Cayman Islands vacation getaway, 
and an autographed Martin Guitar, to name a few.

“The Lehigh Valley Wine 
Gala is an exceptional, 

inspired evening.
Now more than ever, we must support 
organizations such as the Children’s 

Home of Easton, the Sigal Museum and 
Northampton County Historical Society 
who are unwavering in their dedication�
to serve those in our communities who�

are vulnerable and in need.”

-Ms. Bettina Bryant, 2019 Wine Gala Chair
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2019 D0nors
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Benefactors of 
Highest Distinction 
$100,000 — $175,000
Anonymous friend of CHE
Avalon Insurance Company
Estate of Ivy Kuhns

Eminent Benefactors 
$25,000 — $99,999
Mr. & Mrs. Charles F. Adams
Agentis Kitchen & Bath
Embassy Bank
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Farr
Mr. & Mrs. William H. Spence

Principal Benefactors 
$10,000 — $24,999
Anonymous Family Charitable 
Trust
Mrs. Ilene Baumann
Brown & Brown Insurance Inc.
Brown-Daub Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Bucher
Capital BlueCross
Crayola, Inc.
Estate of Nancy Joy Nelson 
Parton
Frederick H. Bedford 
& Margaret S. Bedford 
Charitable Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. William Hecht
Mr. & Mrs. John Malloy
McClure Company
PPL Corporation
Mr. John Reilly
Stabler Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Tervalon
The Wawa Foundation
Tuskes Homes Inc.
Two Rivers Health & Wellness 
Foundation
Wind Gap Electric, Inc.

Major Benefactors 
$5,000 — $9,999
Ally Financial
BB&T now Truist
Ms. Eileen Budd
Mr. & Mrs. Sean Burke
Crest Financial Group
Mr. & Mrs. W. John Daub
Mr. & Mrs. L. AndersonDaub
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard Fodera
Fodera & Long Trial Lawyers
Mr. & Mrs. Steven R. Follett
Greater Lehigh Valley 
Automobile Dealers 
Association Foundation
Guest Services, Inc.
Charles H. Hoch Foundation
Mr. Steve Jensen & Dr. Alison 
Byerly

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Knudson
Matador Holding Co LLC
Merchants Bank
Met-Ed, A FirstEnergy 
Company
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Novogratz
Mr. John Novogratz
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Presto
Selective Insurance
The Shafer Family Charitable 
Trust Foundation
Stradley Ronon Stevens & 
Young, LLP
Waldman Family Charitable 
Trust

Ambassadors 
$2,500 — $4,999
Adam F. & Judith H. Ambielli 
Foundation
B. Braun Medical, Inc.
Ms. Bettina Bryant
BSI Corporate Benefits, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Mathew Burtt
Mr. & Mrs. Mark & Johanna 
Chehi
Mrs. Michele D’Amico
East Lawn Supply Co., Inc.
Easton Rotary Service 
Foundation
Estate of Ama Hoch
Fields Memorial Fund
Follett Corporation
Fulton Bank
G Z Zarnas & Co
Genesis Bicycles
Mr. & Mrs. James Hall
Hospital Central Services, Inc.
J.P. Morgan
Just Born, Inc.
Mr. Scott Kislin
Lehigh Valley Community 
Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Lincoln
Linden Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. 
McCormick
Mr. & Mrs. George F. Naumann
Norris, McLaughlin & Marcus
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Palmer
Pearly Baker’s Alehouse
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Shaughnessy
Sylvia Perkin Charitable Trust
Benevity Community Impact 
Foundation
The MMZ Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Charles M. Tuskes
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Tuskes
Unity Bank
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Waldman
Wells Fargo Foundation
Wheels of Time

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Young
Young’s Medical Spa

Advocates in Caring 
$1,000 — $2,499
Mr. William Aide
Allen Audiology & Westgate 
Hearing, Inc.
American Bank
Mr. Michael Anthony
B.D.&D. Associates LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Curtis H. Barnette
Mr. & Mrs. John Barto
Mr. & Mrs. Bradley Baum
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald S. Bennett
Mr. Asa Berger
Mr. Paul Biedlingmaier Jr.
Ross J. Born Family Charitable 
Trust
Boyle Construction, Inc.
Mr. Gennaro TN Bubba
Alvin H. Butz, Inc.
Campbell, Rappold & Yurasits 
LLP
Candle Artisans
Color Run 5K
Mr. Stephen Cozine
Mr. Anthony DaRe
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Daub
DesignPoint, Inc.
Diakon Lutheran Social 
Ministries
Mrs. Jean Ealer
Easton Instrumental Music 
Association
EB Real Estate Group LLC
Edward Jones
Eisenhard & Associates
Enterprise Fleet Management
Equinox Property 
Management
Estate of Ursula Genthner
First Windish Fraternal 
Benefit Society of America
Fox & Roach/ Trident 
Charities
Mr. Albert Fox Jr.
Free Bridge Realty
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard R. Hahn
Mr. Richard Hasselbusch
Mr. Thomas Heffner
Mr. & Mrs. Ned Heindel
Mr. & Mrs. Hans Hoeflein
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Italiani
Jaindl Family Foundation
John Sterling Ruth Studio LLC
John Yurconic Agency
Joseph F. Reichel Funeral 
Home, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Kaj Karch
Kiwanis Club of Palmer 
Township

Mr. & Mrs. Joel Klaperman
Kressler, Wolff & Miller, Inc.
Landrigan Family Charitable 
Fund
Lehigh Valley Pain 
Management
William H. & Patti A. Lehr 
Foundation
Leona Gruber Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Lippman
Ms. Jenine Littner
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Lloyd
M&T Bank
M&T Charitable Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Les McCoy
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph F. McMahon 
Jr.
MCS Industries, Inc.
McWane Ductile
Merchants Bank
Micro Matic
Mr. Emilio Morrone
Mr. Brandon Mulrine
Mr. Brian Nester
Overhead Door Company of 
Allentown
Mr. Giacomo Paris
Paul Wright Contracting, Inc.
PenTeleData
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. 
Principato
Mr. John Quigley
Ms. Linda Richardson
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Riddle
Mr. Saleem Saab
Mr. Robert Savino
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Schaller
Mr. & Mrs. Edward 
Shaughnessy
Mr. Jack Shoemaker
Ms. Janet B. Silva
Mr. & Mrs. Graham Simmons
Mr. Craig Spitzer
St. John’s Evangelical 
Lutheran Church
Mr. Carl Stolpe
The R. Richard Knauss 
Foundation
Ms. Lisa Tomko
Tower Products, Inc.
Mr. Marc Troutman
Valor Wealth Management
Dr. Jeffrey Veluz
Verizon- R Wireless at Palmer 
Park Mall
Walmart
Weis Markets
West Side Hammer Electric
Mr. David W. Wolff
Dr. Thomas Young
Zongora Comfort Solutions, 
LLC

Partners in Success 
$500 — $999
Mr. & Mrs. Alan S. Abraham
Agency P
Mr. Nate Agentis
Mr. Robert Allen
American Fence & Flag
Amish Village Bake Shop
Avona Volunteer Fire 
Company
Mr. John Barry
Bennett & Bennett, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. John Benson
Bike to Brunch
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Binnig
Mr. & Mrs. Franz & Carey 
Birgel
Mr. & Mrs. Don Brandt
Brown-Daub
Ms. Sally Bush
Buzzi Unicem USA
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Cantone
Carducci Salmento Charitable 
Fund
Dr. & Mrs. Hugh Carlin
Charities Aid Foundation of 
America
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Chenevert
Ms. Josephine Collins
Ms. Suzanne Comp
Cyan Sky Copier Technologies
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph DeAngelis
Deiter Brothers Fuel Co., Inc.
Mr. Brian Dillman
Mr. Arthur Dobias
Dobias Family
Mr. & Mrs. John Donofrio
Mr. Terrence Dunne
Mrs. Rae Durnin
Mr. Harold Ehrie
Ms. Gina Emmons
Faith Presbyterian Church
Famous Smoke shop
Mr. Hugh W. Smith
Firelock Data Protection 
Systems
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Focht
Mr. Robert W. Foltz
Mr. & Mrs. Frank J. Gerenser, 
III
Mr. Edwin Gier
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore R. 
Gurniak
Mr. Brian Hartman
Mr. Robert Heffner
Ms. Tara Hiely
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Hodge
Hof & Reid, LLC
Mr. Daniel Hoffman
Mr. Brian Hoffman
Mr. David Hohenshilt

Dr. & Mrs. Clay Holland

Hygrade Insulators, Inc.

Mr. & Mrs. Jack Iannantuono

Johnson & Johnson Family of 
Companies

Mr. Jonathan M. Mason, CPA

JTS Plumbing & Heating Inc.

Mr. & Mrs. Scott Kemmerer

Mr. & Mrs. Kenny Kennon

Mr. Daniel Kerr

Keystone Electrical Inspectors

KRC Electrical Contractors 
LLC

Mr. Mark Kuester

Mr. & Mrs. Lisa Land

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph L. Lissi

Mr. & Mrs. John Little

LV Stars Chapter 386

Mr. & Mrs. Edward McDevitt

Mr. & Mrs. Julius Miknyoczki

Mr. & Mrs. Laurence 
Miksiewicz

Morganelli Caetano IT LLC

MTM Financial Group LLC

Mutual of America

Night Vision Devices, Inc.

One Point of Light

Mr. & Mrs. Rod Oren

Mr. & Mrs. David Parkansky

Mrs. Anita Jo Paukovits

Rev. Helen R. Pearson

Peoples Security Bank

Mr. John Petersen

PNC Bank

Mrs. Susan Purcell

Ms. Denise Raughley

Ms. Lorri Ricci

Mr. Paul Ricciardi

Ms. Christine Ritchie

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Romano

Mr. & Mrs. Tony Rotondo

Mr. & Mrs. Michael D. Rowland

Mr. & Mrs. Greg Ruch

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Rumfield

Dr. & Mrs. Joseph Russo

Mr. Chris Saccone

Mr. Larry Salerno

Mr. & Mrs. Jerome Schaefer

Mr. Steven Scolari

Mr. & Mrs. Russell T. Shaffer

Mr. & Mrs. James Slifer

Suburban EMS

Ms. Michele Tanzella

The Equinox Agency, LLC

Unico of Bethlehem

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy J. 
VanSyckle

Mr. Ray Venable

Mr. Bill Wagner

Mr. Robert J. Walsh

Ms. Diana Wasem

Mr. Greg Wirth

Mr. Walter Wolak

Society of Friends 
$100 — $499
Anonymous
Mr. Jeff M. Abbott
ABE Remodeling
AccuCare Chiropractic
Mr. & Mrs. David Adams
Mr. & Mrs. Curt L. Adams
Aetna Foundation
Aflac - Lehigh Valley Bethany 
Anderson
Sanjiv Agarwala
Mr. Josh Agentis & Ashley 
McFadden
Mr. & Mrs. Neftali Aguila
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Albert
Ms. Claudia Allen
Mr. & Mrs. James Allshouse
Ally Handyman Service LLC
Alpha Optical Inc
Alpha Phi Sorority at 
Lafayette College
Amazon Smile
Ancient Order of Hibernians 
of Lehigh County
Mr. & Mrs. Leo G Anders
Ms. Theresa Ascanio
Ms. Linda Audenried
Mr. Donald Bachman
Hester Bade
Mrs. & Mr. Dale Bailey
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Bailey
Ms. Elaine Ballas
Mr. & Mrs. John Barbaz
Ms. Andrea Barbehenn
Mr. Charles Barhight
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Barrick
Mr. Richard Baskin
Mr. Brian E. Bath
Mr. Gary Bauer
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Baumann
Mr. Tim Baumgartner
Mr. & Mrs. William B. Beals
Mr. & Mrs. John Beam
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Beck
Ms. Jocelyn Beck
Mr. & Mrs. Carl D. Becker
Ms. Rebecca Bell
Belyea Company Incorporated
Mr. Steve Benner
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Benner
Ms. Carol Bennicoss
Ms. Katherine Berdux
Ms. Judith Berish
Mr. Peter Bertone
Bethel Bible Church - Ladies 
Bible Study
Mrs. Susan Bianco
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Biery
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher 
Birkhead
Mr. Eric Blasser
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent J. 
Blaukovitch
Ms. Susan Blaylock

Ms. Helene Blazure
Blue Eagle Logistics Inc.
Ms. Suzanne Blyler
Mr. & Mrs. Pierre Bohemond
Mrs. Jessica Bosco
Ms. Francine Botek
Ms. Susan Bouchard
Mr. Rick Boucher
Mr. Gary Bowen
Ms. Diane Braccini
Rev. & Mrs. Paul Braden
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Braymer
Mr. Paul Breaux
Mr. Jim Breinbach
Bright Funds
Mr. & Mrs. Curtis Brooks
Mr. Robert Brown
Mr. & Mrs. T. Scot Brown
Mr. James D. Brown
Mr. Joseph Brutto
Mr. Mark Buchvalt
Mr. James Buskirk
Mr. & Mrs. William Buss
Ms. Lisa Butler
Ms. Theresa M. Calantoni
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Callery
Mr. Frank Camaratta
Ms. Andrea Cameron
Ms. Cheryl Capell
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Carlin
Ms. Janice Carlson
Carol C. Dorey Real Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Mark P. Carpenter
Ms. Christine A. Castiello
Mr. Anthony Castoro
CCST Builders, Inc.
Mr. Abir Chahoud
Mr. & Mrs. Donald 
Chegwidden
Chet Diromualdo Quality 
Custom Remodeling, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Gerard Chiusano
Mr. Delbert Christman
Mr. & Ms. Stephen 
Christopoulos
Mr. Gary Ciganek
Citizen’s Hose Company
Mr. Herbert Clerval
Mr. Joseph Cline
Mr. Jeffrey Coleman
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Collarini
Mr. & Mrs. J. John Collins
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Conte
Mr. & Mrs. William Conticchio
Mr. & Mrs. Brian A. Cook
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Cook
Ms. Lisa Cook
Mr. & Mrs. John E. Corcoran
Corporate Environments, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Coughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Fred M Cowell
Ms. Jill Crevling
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas D. Crimi
Ms. Jacqueline Crocetti
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis W. Cullen

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Curcio
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Curcio
Ms. Josephine Cusano
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph P. Cygan
Mr. & Mrs. Craig A. Dally
Mr. John D’amico
Mr. & Mrs. William Danjczek
Mr. Steven Dashe
Mr. & Mrs. William N. Davison
Mr. & Mrs. John Deal
Mr. Howard Dean
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Dech
Mr. & Mrs. William 
Decristofano
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel R. 
DeGerolamo
Ms. Sandra Deiter
Ms. Susanne Delahunty
Delaware Valley Trail Riders
Mr. Lawrence R. Delhagen, Jr.
Ms. Margaret Desanto
Mr. Donald S. Detwiler
Mr. Charles Dickerson
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Diefenderfer
Mr. Troy Diehl
Mr. & Mrs. David Diehl
Ms. Gene DiPalma
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Doskicz
Mr. Pete Doster
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Doule
Rev. & Mrs. J. Michael Dowd
Mr. & Mrs. James Doyle
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Drewry
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Duignam
Mr. & Mrs. John Dunbar
Earl Wenz, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Eck
Edwin Stipe, Inc.
Embrace Home Loans
Mr. & Mrs. John Emrick
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Eppehimer
Epworth United Methodist 
Women
Dr. & Mrs. Mark Erickson
Mr. & Mrs. James P. Evely
Ms. Kristin Everett
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Facchiano
Mr. Gregory B. Falkenbach
Mr. John Ferry
Dr. Jay Fisher
Mr. & Mrs. George L Fisher. III
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Flavelle
Mr. Todd Flickenger
Mr. Robert E. Flynn
Mr. Dent R. Follweiler
Mr. & Mrs. Howard B. Foltz
Ms. Erica Ford
Ms. Natalie Foster
Mr. Douglas Foster
Mr. W. Beall Fowler
Mr. Douglas Fox
Mr. Paul Francis
Ms. Veronica Francis
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Frederick
Friends of CHE

Ms. Susan Fries
Ms. Ruth Frye
Mr. & Mrs. David Funk
Ms. Andrea Fuschetto
Mr. & Mrs. George L. Fussner
Ms. Susanne M. Gagnon
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin J. Gain
Mr. John F. Ganser
Ms. Sandra Garby
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Gasper
Mr. Mark Gatsch
Ms. Sandra Genzel
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Gerlach
Mr. Eric Geschwinelner
Glenmoor Hospitality Club
Ms. Becky Goldenberg
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert Goldfeder
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Goldsmith
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Goodwin
Ms. Rita Granitz
Ms. Shirley Green
Mr. & Mrs. Franklin Green
Green Harvest Food 
Emporium Inc.
Green Pond United Methodist 
Church
Mrs. Norma Groman
Mr. Amos Gross
Mr. Alfred Grunke
Guardian Life Insurance 
Company
Mr. Jerome Guerriere
Mr. James Guinn
Mr. James Gurnavage
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Gutherman
Mr. & Mrs. Henry R. Haas, Jr
Ms. Lee Hackman
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Hahn
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Hally
Ms. Diane Handwerk
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Harak
Ms. Jayne Harmon
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Haskell
Ms. Patricia Hayden
Mr. John Hayes
Mr. Brad Heckman
Mr. David R. Helfrich, Sr.
Mr. David Heller
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Hemberger
Mr. Bryan Hemperly
Ms. Harriet M. Herb
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Herrmann
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Hewitt
Ms. Melissa Hill
Ms. Donna Hinkle
Ms. Chrissy Hixson
Dr. & Mrs. John H. Hobart
Hoch Accounting LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Hoffman
Mr. G. Lyle Hoffman
Ms. Theresa Hogan
Mr. Keith Hollenbach
Holy Family Club
Holy Trinity Slovak Luthern 
Church
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Mr. Bryan Holzmacher
Ms. Carol A. Horan
Ms. Cathy Horinko
Ms. Alice Hornbake
Mr. & Mrs. William T. Hornbake
Mr. Ryan Horvath
Ms. Joan Howard
Mr. & Mrs. Michael L. Howser
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Huck
Ms. Kristine Hunt
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Hunt
Ms. Denise Huyett
Interstate Courier Express
J. R. Peters, Inc.
Jackpot Amusements Inc.
Ms. Christine Jaegger
JetPay HR & Payroll Services
John & Kip Jiorle
Mr. & Mrs. Steven 
Johannesman
Mr. Lloyd Jones
Ms. Jeanne Joseph
K.A.N Consulting
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Karabin
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Keller
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Killian
Mr. David King
Mr. Patrick Kingsley
Mr. Earl Klein
Mr. John Kline
Mr. Timothy Kline
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Koba
Ms. Jill Koch
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Kolarik
Mr. & Mrs. David Kolb
Ms. Gerda Kolenda
Ms. Carolyn Koller
Ms. Joan Korp
Mr. & Mrs. Stuart Kramer
Mr. Gary Kratzer
Mr. & Mrs. William Kreitz
Mr. Wilson Krier
Mr. David Krisovitch
Mr. Steve Kucinski
Mr. John Kudera
Chris Kulp
Jordan Kurtz
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Kutulis
Mrs. Nancy Kutzer
Mr. & Mrs. Alexandre La Roche
Mr. & Mrs. John Labenberg
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Lang
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Lanshe
Ms. Elena Lanzieri
Ms. Jessica Laubach
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Lawhorn
Mr. Paul H. Layman
Ms. Yvonne LeBlanc
Mr. & Mrs. Michael D. Lee
Mr. & Mrs. John Leeser
Mr. & Mrs. Ryan Lenhart
Ms. Rose Marie Leone
Ms. Megan Lerch
Mr. Andrew Lett
Mr. Paul Levits

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lewullis
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Lezinsky
Mr. & Mrs. Lowell Linde
Mr. Lowell Linoe
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Lipsky
Ms. Shelley Lisa
Mr. & Mrs. Bryan Lobach
Mr. Berny A. Lobaido
Mr. & Mrs. Salvatore Locicero
Mr. Garland Logsdon
Mr. & Mrs. Vito Loguidice
Mr. Bill Lokes
Ms. Georgina Long
Mr. Joseph Long
Loring M. Reagle & Son, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Darin Lueders
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Luftig
Mrs. Dianne Macdonald
Mr. Paul MacDonald
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Mack
Mr. & Mrs. Nick Maiale
Mr. & Mrs. Edwin Mailander
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Malia
Mr. Michael Malitz
Ms. Corinne Mammana
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Mankos
Ms. Dina Manoway
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Mariano
Mr. & Mrs. Jared J. Markowitz
Mr. Innocenzo Martellucci
Ms. Annette Marth
Mr. Andy Martin
Ms. Susan Martin
Mr. Richard Martin
Mr. Ronald Martin
Mr. Michael Mason
Ms. Gail Mastroberte
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Maurer
Mr. & Mrs. Francis McBride
Ms. Barbara McCarthy
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph McCormick
Mr. Joe McCormick
Mr. Kevin McCornac
Ms. Joan McDonald
Mr. & Mrs. John McDonald
Mr. & Mrs. Alan McFall
Mr. & Mrs. John R. McGraw
Mr. Jeremy Mcguire
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick McIvor
Mr. Glenn Mckenzie
Ms. Mary McNally
Mearhoff Insurance Agency 
Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Mease
Meisner Services Electrical
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel L. Meixell
Mr. Abner Merkel
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Mertz
Mr. Mark Messics
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Mihalik
Ms. Lisa Milheim
Ms. Karen Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Arden Miller
Mr. & Mrs. John Mirro
Mitzi’s Table

Mr. Jon Mohr
Ms. Mildred A. Molino, Esq.
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Molnar
Monarch Precast Concrete 
Corporation
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen R. Mott
Mrs. Elizabeth Mulrine
Mr. Tim Mumma
Mr. Joe Murach
Mr. & Mrs. Alvin Mushlin
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Musselman
MWB Resources LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Asher Nase
Ms. Rose C. Nehring
Mr. & Mrs. Roger Nemeth
Mr. & Mrs. Donald G. Newman
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Niles
Ms. Carol Nolan
Mr. Peter Noneman
Northeast Middle School
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Novak
Ms. Gloria Novak
Mr. Sylvester Novak
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Novogratz
Mr. & Mrs. James Obulaney
Mr. Jose Ocampo
One Financial Services, LLC
Orbel Corporation
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond H. Osborn
Mr. & Mrs. Lloyd Ottinger
Palmer Trophy & Awards
Palmer Volunteer Fire CO Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Palmisano
Mr. Anthony Palmisano
Mr. Paul Pasinski
Mr. Rustin Paul
Ms. Sally Jane Payson
Ms. Jane Pederson
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Pellegrino
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Peluszak
Ms. Cheralyn Perkins
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Perrucci
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Perusse
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Peste
Mr. Robert Petrey
Dr. Michael Petrillo
Ms. Carol A Petroll
Mr. & Mrs. Jeremy Pildis
Ms. Jean Pinelli
Ms. Nancy Pinter
Ms. Kate Pitcairn
Mr. & Mrs. Thornton Pitcher
Mr. Robert Plangemann
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Poff
Premier Placement Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Oratzio Prestifilippo
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent Presto
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Pretopapa
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Priestas
Mrs. Grace M. Principato
Mr. & Mrs. William Proehl
PulteGroup Inc.
Mr. John Purcell
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Pysher
Mr. & Mrs. James Quaglio

Mr. William J. Reeder
Mr. & Mrs. James Reilly
Mr. & Mrs. David Reinbold
Ms. Judy Reinhart
Mr. & Mrs. John Reitz
Mr. & Mrs. John Rentschler
Ms. Sharon Resnik
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Reynolds
Mr. Stephen Riccaboni
Mr. Rick Rice
Mr. & Mrs. John Rice
Mr. & Mrs. James T. Rieder
Riegelsville Inn
Mr. Leon Riker
Mr. Allen Ritter
Mr. David River
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Roberts
Ms. Lisa Roberts
Mr. Michael Roche
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph K. Rohn
Mr. Elliott Rosado
Ms. Crystal Rose
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Roth
Dr. Robert B. Ruyak, D.M.D., 
P.C.
Ms. Jennifer Ryan
Ms. Diana Rydzewski
Ms. Trucilla M. Sabatino
Ms. Carol Saeger
Mr. John J. Sagi
Ms. Nancy Santucci
Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Sast
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore J. Sattler
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Sauers
Mr. & Mrs. Paul R. Saunders
Mr. William Savino
Mr. & Mr. Doug Scartelli
Mr. Robert Schadler
Ms. Sheryl Schaffer
Mr. Richard Schell
Dr. Eric J. Schenkel
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Schnur
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Scholz
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Schwartz
Mr. Kevin Schweitzer
Mr. Ed Scott
Mr. William Seaman
Ms. Sally Searfass
Ms. Leigh Selden
Lourdes Semenowitz
Service Master by Round the 
Clock Cleaning
Ms. Elizabeth Shadle
Ms. Carolyn Shaw
Ms. Sherri Shelson
Mr. John Sherman
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Shiffler
Mr. Ronald W. Shipman
Mr. Craig Sidleck
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Silfies
Mr. Rich Silva
Mr. & Mrs. James Sinkus
Mr. Joseph Sirotnak
Ms. Elizabeth Siteman
Mr. Paul Smith

Mr. Daryl Smith
Mr. & Mrs. David Smith
Mr. Robert Snook
Mr. & Mrs. George Snyder
Mr. Dwayne Snyder
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Somers
Mr. Clifford Spencer
Spillman Farmer Architects 
PC
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Spohn
St. John’s United Church of 
Christ
St. Mark’s Evangelical 
Lutheran Church
St. Peter’s Union Sunday 
School
Mr. William Steele
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Stein
Mr. Michael Stempo
Ms. Edith Stern
Dr. Miriam Sternberg
Ms. Alice Stewart
Mr. Scott Stewart
Ms. Carol Stimmel
Stokes Electrical Supply
Stotz & Fatzinger Office 
Supply
Ms. Janis Stroh
Structural Metal Fabricators, 
Inc.
Strunk Funeral Home, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Louis Stubits
Sustainable Building 
Concepts
Ms. Constance Szilli
Mr. Gregory Szwec
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas J. 
Tachovsky
Mr. & Mrs. John Tauke
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur S. Terpe
The Arlene Kline Ashton 
Family Living Trust
The Bayou Easton
The Merck Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Thierry
Mr. Thomas Bothwell
Ms. Ann Thompson
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Thompson
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent Tiesi
Mr. Robert Tighe
Mr. & Mrs. James Todak
Trans-Bridge, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. John Tremblay
Mr. & Mrs. David Trimble
MS. Joni Trisza
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Ueberroth
Ms. Bernadette Uffelman
Mr. & Mrs. George H. Uhl
Elfriede B. Ulrich
LADIES OF UNICO-Roseto 
Chapter
Mr. & Mrs. James VanDuzer
Ms. Jo-Ann Velas
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Vrabel
Ms. Donna Walde
Ms. Donna Waldt

M.E. Walker
Mr. Ray Walters
Mr. Peter Wardle
Ms. Iris Washburn
Mr. Robert Weinbel
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert Joshua 
Weinstein
Mr. & Mrs. Lloyd Welken
Mr. Steve Weninger
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Werner
Mr. Mark Wetzel
Ms. Christine Wetzel
Mr. Daniel White
Dr. & Mrs. Kenneth Wildrick
Mr. Ralph Wilhibe
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Wilkes
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher 
Williams
Williams Township Fire Co., 
No. 1
Mr. & Mrs. Earl E. Wismer
Mr. John Wister
Mr. & Mrs. J. Marshall Wolff
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Wright
Ms. Karen Yanity
Mr. Mark Yankowy
Ms. Justine Yaun
Yocco’s Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Philip M. Yoder
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Young
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Young
Mr. & Mrs. Laslo Zamolyi
Mr. Argiri Zarnas
Zator Law Offices, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. James Zielinski
Ms. Eileen Zielinski
Mr. Mike Zin

Contributors 
$1 — $99
Mr. & Mrs. William D. Abert
Mr. David Abert
Mr. Edward Abraham
Mr. & Mrs. Jan James 
Ackerman
Acopian Technical Company
Ms. Daphney Adams
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Agans
Mr. & Mrs. Ravinder Ahuja
Mr. & Mrs. Rifat Akarsoy
Ms. Pauline Albert
Mr. Paul L. Albert
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Albert
Mr. & Mrs. David Allender
Mr. Antonio Alves
Zainab Amadahy
Mr. Franky Amadoor
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Amenta
Kobina Amissah
Mr. & Mrs. John Anderson
Ms. Ann Anderson
Ms. Vanessa Andre
Mr. Jon Andreasen
Ms. Jane Andrew
Ms. Arlene Andrews

Ms. Sherie E. Angstadt
Ms. Susan Arnold
Mr. & Mrs. James Arrizza
Mr. & Mrs. Walter P. 
Aschenbach
Mr. Thomas Ashelman
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Ashton
Mrs. Michelle Auld
Ms. Marlyn Avery
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Azzolina
Mr. & Mrs. James Bacho
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth 
Backenstoe
Ms. Alison Baker
Ms. Julianna Bankard
Ms. Valerie P. Barber
Mr. Rolan Barrall
Ms. Joan Barrall
Mr. John Barsiny
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Bassano
Ms. Linda Baumgardner
Ms. Susan Baxter
Mr. & Mrs. William W. Beal
Mr. Jeffrey Becker
Mr. Christopher Bell
Mrs. Sue Bergman
Mr. & Mrs. William Berkhiemer
Ms. Patricia Bertuol
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Billowitch
Mr. Dimitrios Blanas
Mr. Gary Boettcher
Ms. Anita Bolden
Mr. & Mrs. William Bolich
Mr. & Mrs. Michael D. 
Bondonese
Ms. Carolyn S. Bonser
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Booth
Mr. Robert Bosevich
Mr. Michael Bouchier
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Bozzuto
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Bradford
Mr. Charles Brady
Mr. Larry Bragg
Mr. Warren Bray
Ms. Lisa Breneiser
Dr. & Mrs. Robert D. Briglia
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Brinker
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony G. Bronico
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Brown
Ms. Louise Brown
Mrs. Ruth Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Brown
Mr. Joe Brozowski
Mr. Robert Brzezinski
Mr. Robert Budnow
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Burnhard
Mr. & Mrs. Michael S. Burrell
Ms. Elizabeth Bush
Ms. Karen Butryn
Mr. & Mrs. Michael V. Calogero
Mr. & Mrs. Alex Canavan
Mr. John A. Carelli, Jr.
Ms. Ann Case
Ms. Valorie Case
Mr. Jason Causa

Ms. Carole Chen
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Chepolis
Ms. Christine Chew
Mr. Michael Chillot, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Chisdak
Ms. Kathleen Christman
Mr. Rafael Ciesielczyk
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Cihylik
Mr. Anthony Clark
Mr. James R. Clark
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. Clarke
Mr. Jeff Clewell
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Coe
Blaise Colasante
Mrs. Susan Connochie
Mr. John Conte
Mr. & Mrs. Irvin Conway
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Conway
Mr. Robert Coral
Ms. Suzanne Corriere
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Counterman
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Coyle
Ms. Jackie Cressman
Ms. Allison Creveling
Mr. Joseph Csencsits
Ms. Rosemary Cunic
Ms. Mary Curtin
Ms. Natalie Cyphers
Mr. Vince Dabrowski
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Daly
Ms. Mary Damian
Mrs. D’Angelo
Mr. William Danish
Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Darrohn
Ms. Cheryl Davidson
Ms. Linda Davies
Mr. & Mrs. Tony De Biase
Mr. & Mrs. Errol Dech
Ms. Lisa Degerolamo
Ms. Janet DeGrandis
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Deibert
Delaware Chapter 50 OES 
of NJ
Mr. & Mrs. Jimmy D. Delong
Ms. Janice Delvecchio
Mr. Victor Demnis
Ms. Denise Dengler
Ms. Mary Ann Dent
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Dereamus
Mr. Scott Derrington
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Desalva
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Dietrick
Ms. Jean Difebo
Ms. Lori D’Nicuola
Mr. & Mrs. Gustav Dobes
Mr. Robert Doerr
Mr. Joseph Dougherty
Mr. Daniel Douro
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Dreisbach
Dumpin’ Donations LLC
Mrs. Dunaway
Ms. Dorothy Dundon
Ms. Lora Durigan
Mrs. Mary Ann Dutkin
Ms. Mary Dziallas

Mr. & Mrs. William Ebeling
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent A. Eck
Ms. Heather Edwards
Mr. & Mrs. William Egan
Mr. Christine Ehresman
Mr. & Mrs. Martin A. Eichner
Mr. & Mrs. David Eig
Mr. & Mrs. Karl Eiler
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Einkauf
Mr. Richard W. Ellis
Ms. Barbara Elvin
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald C. Emmons
Mr. David Escobales
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Evans
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Falkenbach
Ms. Brenda M. Farnsworth
Ms. Wanda Farrell
Mr. & Mrs. AJ Farrell
Mr. & Mrs. David J. Fedak
Ms. Ellen Fedorak
Mr. Robert Fegley
Ms. Jennifer Felegy
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Ferenczy
Ms. Dawn Fernandez
Ms. Sandra Ferris
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Ferry
Mr. & Mrs. Craig Feuerstein
Ms. Karen Fides
Mr. Keith Fienman
Mr. Joe Fili
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Fina
Ms. Rose Fischer
Fisk Camera Shop
For Better Green Tree & Lawn 
Care, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. James Fowler
Ms. Audry Franko
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Frey
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Fried
Ms. Jeanne Galick
Ms. Connie Ganey
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth E. Garey
Mr. & Mrs. Mark D. Gehring
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Genna
Mr. & Mrs. James German
Giant Food Store
Mr. & Mrs. Frank C. Godino
Mr. Jerred Golden
Mr. Richard Golebiowski
Mr. Howard Gordon
Mr. Scott Gore
Ms. Trischia Gostony
Ms. Rita Graberitz
Grace Evangelical Lutheran 
Church
Mr. Robert Grambor
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Grason
Greater Lehigh Valley Auto
Dealers Association
Mr. Edward Grecsek
Mrs. Andrea Greene
Ms. Kaci Gregory
Ms. Veronica Gregory
Mr. Robert P. Grim
Mr. David Groller

Ms. Judy Grosser
Mr. Jeff Gruver
Ms. Suzanne Guam
Mr. & Mrs. T. R. Gummo
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Gunderman
Mr. Gil Hackett
Ms. Janette Haddon
Mr. Barry Hagenbuch
Mrs. Geraldine Haines
Mr. Timothy Haldaman
Mr. Mark Hall
Mr. Steven Haluck
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Hannum
Ms. Susan Hansen
Mr. Gerald Hantz
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Hartney
Mr. Thomas Hartz
Mr. Kirk Hawk
Mr. & Mrs. Shawn Haynes
Ms. Linnette A. Hazuda
Ms. Carol Heffelfinger
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Heimbach
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Heinrich
Mr. Ray Heiny
Mrs. Delores Heleva
Ms. Valerie Heleva
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Henke
Ms. Phyllis Henry
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Herald
Ms. Mary Elizabeth Hieter
Ms. Gloria Hilbert
Mr. Carl F. Hildebrandt
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Hilliard
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Hillmann
Mr. David Hoffman
Ms. Nancy J. Hogan
Ms. Barbara L. Hollenbach
Mr. Rusty Hood
Ms. Veronica Horn
Mr. Jeff Hoskavich
Howard Construction, Inc.
Ms. Mary Hricko
Mr. & Mrs. William Huber
Mr. & Mrs. Joel Hubler
Mr. Ronald Hummer
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Hummer
Ms. Meg Hunsicker
Ms. Kathleen Hutnick
Ms. Debbie Ianelli
Ice Cream Lab, Inc.
Ms. Tricia Irving
Jacks Glass
Ms. Patricia Jacobs
Ms. Barbara Jennings
Mr. & Mrs. John Jones
Mrs. Carol Jones
Ms. Carol Kaminski
Mr. Henry Kane
Ms. Cynthia Kanan
Mr. Emmanuel Kapelsohn
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Lee 
Kaufmann
Mr. Nicholas C. Kavounas
Ms. Georgia C. Keeney
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Keiber
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Ms. Mary E. Keiber
Mr. & Mrs. Jesse Keller
Mr. & Mrs. Chuck Kelly
Ms. Laura Kent
Mr. & Mrs. Bela Kerecz
Mr. & Mrs. George Kern
Key LLC
Mr. Bernie Kimmet
Mr. Douglas Kindt
Mr. Jeffrey R. King
Ms. Luella Kistler
Ms. Joyce Klein
Ms. June Klger
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Klipple
Ms. Pamela Knerr
Mr. & Mrs. James Knerr
Knights of Lithuania
Mr. & Mrs. William Kochenash
Ms. Olga Konek
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Konya
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kornafel
Ms. Carol Kosci
Mr. & Mrs. Allen J. Koszi
Ms. Carol Kozelnicky
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Kozo
Mr. Ronald Kozza
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Krepicz
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Kressman
Mr. Gregory J. Kuebler
Ms. Sharon Kuntz
Mr. & Mrs. Metro Kutianski
Ms. Mary M. LaBianca
Ms. Shawn Lacy
Ms. Donna Marie Lahouchuc
Ms. Carol Laird
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Lalli
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Lamastra
Mr. Bill Lambert
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Lanchoney
Mr. & Mrs. David M. Landis
Ms. Celia Lanzotti
Mr. Douglas Lascelle
Lathrop Reporting Agency
Ms. Mary Jean Laubach
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Laubach
Ms. Marilyn Lauchnor
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey 
Laudenslager
Mr. Allan Laudy
Law Office of Norman E. 
Blatt Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Geo Lemak
Mr. & Mrs. Kenton Lerch
Ms. Christine Lesquier
Ms. Dana Leverette
Mr. & Mrs. David Lewis
Mr. Brian Lewis
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Lewis
Mr. Anthony Lien
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Litak
Mrs. Anne Loch
Mr. & Mrs. John Lockawich
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Long
Mr. & Mrs. Glen Longenhagen
Ms. Barbara Lorenzo

Lost River Caverns
Mr. Eric Louis
Mr. Terry Luckenbach
Mr. & Mrs. James Lynch
Ms. Robin Lynn
Ms. Mary Ellen Mackiewicz
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Madison
Ms. Kayla Magnuson
Ms. Lenore Magrum
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony P. 
Maholick
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Makl
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Marakovits
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Marakovits
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Maron
Ms.. Eleonore Marschewski
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Martin
Mr. Curtis Martin
Ms. Mary Ann Maskornick
Ms. Robin Massie
Ms. Carol Masto
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Matsko
Mr. & Mrs. William Matwey
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Mayes
Mr. Randy Maynard
Mr. Joe McAvoy
Ms. Erica McDonough
Mr. & Mrs. Darryl McFarland
Ms. Dorothy McGinley
Mr. Howard A. McGinn
Mr. Patrick McGinty
Ms. Elizabeth McKeegan
Ms. Lorie McVey
Ms. Rebecca Mease
Ms. Janet A. Mease
Ms. Joanne Meck
Ms. Jodi Meck
Mr. & Mrs. Keith J. Mele
Ms. Jean Merritt
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard J. Metz, Jr.
Ms. Kelton Micciche
Reiners Visual Productions
Michael Reiners DBA
Mr. S.J. Michailidis
Mr. Stephen Michlik
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick Mihalow
Ms. Karen Miller
Mr. James Miller
Mr. & Mrs. Willard R. Miller
Mr. Ken Miller
Mr. Richard K. Mills
Mr. & Mrs. Rodney Mink
Mr. & Mrs. Roland Mink
Ms. Susan A. Mirenna
Ms. Susan Mohr
Mr. Peter Mondschein
Mr. & Mrs. Gregg Moore
Mr. & Mrs. Lewis P. Moreland
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Morris
Mr. John Mosovsky
Ms. Christine Mott
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Musarra
Ms. Yvette Myers
Ms. Joan Nagle
Ms. Carol Ann Nasto

Ms. Loretta Naydyhor
Ms. Georgia Nehme
Ms. Betsy Nepon
Mr. & Mrs. Edward M. Nestor
Network For Good
Ms. Kathleen Newhall
Mr. Michael Newman
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Nichols
Ms. Geraldine Noe
Mr. Fred Nonnemacher
Ms. Danielle Notaro
Mrs. Kathy Novogratz
Mr. & Mrs. David Novogratz
Ms. Gail Novosat
Ms. Mariellen Ochs
Mr. David O’Connell
Ms. Audrey Ohl
Ms. Esther W. Olson
Mr. Alan Onkotz
Hui Pang Ooi
Mr. & Mrs. Eric A. Overholt
Ms. Sharon Paige-Lisenbee
Mr. Edwin Palansky
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Palmer
Ms. Patricia Palmieri
Mr. & Mrs. John A Paolicelli
Mr. Landon Parker
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Parson
Ms. Cindy Pattas
Mr. & Mrs. John Paukovits
Ms. Elizabeth Paul
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Pavlack
Mr. Frank Pelaggi
Mr. Benjamin Pendleton
Mr. Stephen Perelli
Ms. Barbara Peters
Mr. John Petruzelli
Mr. Paul Pfeiffenberger
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Pfenninger
Mr. & Mrs. John Philipp
Ms. Clum Phyllis
Mr. Dennis M. Piccirilli
Mr. Steven Pichini
Mr. Richard Pierce
Mr. & Mrs. Jules Pigliacampi
Ms. Lisa Pignataro
Mr. Manuel Pinho
Ms. Sandra Pizzolatto
Mr. Michael Posch
Ms. Rose Ann M. Posch
Ms. Carol A. Poshefko
Mr. Christopher Potash
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Potts
Ms. Joan Pristach
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Procopio
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Prudente
Mr. Ronald Pugh
Mr. & Mrs. Chester Puri
Ms. Deanna Pysher
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Quigley
Ms. Karen Radzierez
Mr. John Rajczyk
Ms. Marie Rath
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Rau

Mr. Glenn Recker
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Rector
Ms. Andrea Reger
Mr. & Mrs. Blaine Reimer
Mr. Lawrence Reitars
Ms. Helen Renode
Mr. & Mrs. Denny Repsher
Mr. & Mrs. John Reshetar
Mr. Dave Rex
Richard’s Drive In
Ms. Nancy Richerson
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Rinehimer
Mr. Donald Rinker
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Rissmiller
Angel Rivera
Mr. & Mrs. Kurt Rodenbach
Ms. Mary Ann Roeder
Mr. & Mrs. John Rogers
Ms. Theresa Roman
Mr. Michael Romanic
Mr. Ralph Romano
Mr. Nicholas Rosato
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Roscoe
Ms. Debra Rozear
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Ruff
Mr. John Rufo
Mr. Philip Rusche
Mr. Ryan Rush
Dr. Mary Rutkowski
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Rutowski
Mr. & Mrs. John Sadowski
Mr. & Mrs. James Sakasits
Ms. Pam Salgado
Mr. Gary Salter
Mr. Todd Salvadore
Mr. Lance Sander
Mr. Bryan Sandt
Mr. Anthony Saunders
Ms. Jackie Lyn Saylor
Mr. Anthony Scarselletti
Ms. Dawn Schaeffer
Mr. Mike Schappell
Mrs. Marlane Scheetz
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Scheidler
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Schell
Mr. & Mrs. James & Sandra 
Schell
Mr. & Mrs. Harry C Schell, III
Ms. Vicki Schimeneck
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Schissler
Drs. & Mrs. Paul Schlueter
Mr. Gary Lee Schmidt
Mr. Thomas Schmitt
Mr. Eric Schnabel
Mr. & Mrs. Carlton R. 
Schoemaker
Ms. Mary Schoeneck
Mr. Ernest Schubert
Mr. Robert Schubert
Mr. & Mrs. James Schwab
Mrs. Joan Schwartz
Ms. Anita Schwenk
Mr. Rick Schwoyer
Ms. Joanne Scotchlas
Mr. & Mrs. David R Seaman

Ms. Jennifer Sedora
Mr. John Segata
Ms. Carylyn Seifert
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Seifert
Mr. Michael Seksinsky
Mr. Donald Sell
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Seng
Mr. & Mrs. Alvin Seyler
Mr. Craig Shamory
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Shauger
Mr. & Mrs. Michael E. Shay
Mr. Robert Sheldon
Ms. Woodrow E. Shireman
Mr. George Shoemaker
Ms. Lori Shoemaker
Mr. Anthony Shukausky
Mr. Wayne Shupp
Mr. Ed Simone
Mr. Peter Sinclair
Ms. Judith Sipp
Mr. & Mrs. James Siske
Mr. Robert Skrzypek
Ms. Elsie M. Smale
Ms. Rose Smialkowski
Ms. Mary Smickle
Mr. & Mrs. David Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard Smith
Mr. Dave Snyder
Dr. Jan Snyder
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Solomon
Mr. Jim Sorensen
Ms. Marlene Soulke
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph L. Spadoni
Mr. & Mrs. Jacob Spallone
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Spann
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Splain
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Starace-
Dittmar
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph A. Statile
Mr. & Mrs. William H. Stauffer
Mr. & Mrs. Manfred Steiner
Ms. Lori Stenulis
Ms. Sandra Stephen
Ms. Lucille Stephens
Mr. Franklin Sternberg
Ms. Jeanette Stewart
Mr. Terry Stewart
Mr. & Mrs. Jacob J. Stofko
Ms. Sandra Stout
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffery Strause
Mr. William Strickland
Mr. Bruce Stuckel
Mr. Austin Sullivan
Ms. Lucy Summers
Mr. Mark Suter
Ms. Trish Sweeny
Ms. Carla Swigart
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Sydorak
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen J. 
Synoracki
Mr. Frank Sysko
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Tabor
Mr. & Mrs. James Takatsch
Ms. Rosemary Tamblyn

Ms. Maureen Tarafas
Ms. Theresa Tarquinio
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph E. Taschner, 
Jr
Mr. Richard Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. Louis J. Temprine
Barbara A. & Nicholas D. 
Tretta Jr.
The Barbara A. Tretta Living 
Trust
The Good Coin Foundation
The Heintzelman Funeral 
Home, Inc.
Mr. Charles Thom
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Thomas
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas R. 
Thompson
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Thorton
Thrivent Choice Dollars 
Anonymous
Ms. Sheryl Tighe
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Timms
Ms. Tori Todorovac
Ms. Tara Tolosko
Mrs. Joan Tolotta
Ms. Dawn Toth
Mr. John A. Toth
Ms. Diane Trainer
Tripple Tech LLC
Mr. Bruce Troutman
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Tucker
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Turczyn
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas F. Tylenda
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Ulshafer
Mr. Jay Umbenhauer
United Way Anonymous
United Way of The Capital 
Region
Mr. Mark Vanim
Ms. Carol Vare
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Vashlishan
Mr. Steve Vastola
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Vath
Ms. Amparo Velazquez
Ms. Roseanne M. Venditto
Ms. Virginia Villani
Ms. Kathleen Vollrath
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Vought
Mr. Harold Wagner
Ms. Teresa Walck
Mr. Fred Walker
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Walker
Ms. Ashley Walker
Ms. Audrey Wallace
Mr. Joseph Walsh
Ms. Sheree Walter
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Walter
Mr. Harvey Walters
Mr. Harry Walters
Mr. Raymond D. Walters
Mr. & Mrs. James Walters
Mr. James Wanner
Mr. Mark Wasmer
Ms. Jolaine Wasso
Mr. Arthur Watkins
Ms. Eileen Watson

Mr. Duane Watts
Ms. Dorothy Way
Mr. Chris Weiss
Mr. George Wells
Mr. & Mrs. Dwight Wentz
Ms. Rose West
Mr. Earl Wieder
Ms. Candice Williams
Mr. Derrick Williams
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Willner
Mr. & Mrs. William Wilson
Ms. Lori Wnek
Mr. John Wolff
Ms. Denise Womelsdorf
Ms. Helen Woodbridge
Mr. Tim Woodbridge
Mr. & Mrs. William Wyckoff
Mr. & Mrs. George Xiques
Mr. & Mrs. Cliff Yezefski
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Yonosh
Ms. Rachel Young
Ms. Andrea F. Zavilla
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Zechman
Ms. Shirley Zeigman
Mr. Valentine Zielke
Mr. Theodore Zukowski

Gift-In-Kind Donors
AAA Northampton County
Air Products
Alfie’s Kitchen
Aman’s Artisan Indian Cuisine
America On Wheels Museum
Ms. Megan Angelo
Antonio’s Pizza
Apollo Grill
ArtsQuest
Bank Street Creamery
Banko Beverage
Beck’s Land & Sea House
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Begany
Bethlehem Business Forms
Bethlehem Golf Club
Beverly Palm Jewelers
Mr. Marlov Beyela
Bixler’s Jewelers
Bloomies Flower Shop
Blue Grillhouse
Bourbon Street Wine & Spirits
Brooklyn Botanic Garden
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Brown
Buckingham Valley Vineyards 
& Winery
Bucks County Playhouse
Cal Ripken, Sr. Foundation
The Carmelcorn Shop
Chaddsford Winery
Children’s Museum of 
Pittsburgh
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Clouser
Clover Hill Vineyards & 
Winery
College Hill Tavern
Comcast Spotlight
Crayola Experience
Ms. Carmen Cruz
Delaware Theatre Company
DeSales University Director of 
Admissions
Donegal Square
Mr. Bob Drago
Dubs on 5th
Dundore & Heister
Eastern State Penitentiary
Easton Outdoor Company
Edge Restaurant
Ms. Pamela Faryniak
Ms. Cheryl Fenton
Mr. Paul Fiore
Frank’s Italian Restaurant & 
Pizza
Gabriella’s Salon & Day Spa
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Gardner
George Eastman Museum
George’s Pizza
Giacomo’s
Grand Eastonian
Greater Valley YMCA
Green Pond Country Club
Greene Market Place
Ms. Susan Haase

Hafer Petroleum Equipment, 
LTD
Harker’s Hollow Country Club
Mr. Ryan Hay
Healing Hands Massage 
Therapy
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Heberling
Herr’s Foods, Inc.
Hill’s Kitchen
Historic Philadelphia 
Incorporated
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Hoffer
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Holzman
Hotel Bethlehem
Ms. Helen Humanick
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Hutchinson
Innovative Office Products, 
Inc.
Jared Hummer
Veterans Home Improvement
Mr. & Mrs. Radwan F. Jarrouj
Jersey Mike’s Subs
Ms. Grovatt Kathy
Mr. & Mrs. Bennett Kress
The Lafayette Inn
Mr. & Mrs. Edwin Lane
Lange Estate Winery & 
Vineyards
Lehigh Valley Zoo
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Leister
Dawson Leuders
Mr. David Lobach
Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. Longley
Longwood Gardens
Lubrizol Life Science, Health
Mars Retail Group
Mr. & Mrs. Gene Martel
C.F. Martin & Company, Inc.
Mr. Mike McCarty
Meesha Aesthetics
Mr. Robert Mertz
Mojo 516 Cafe
Morgan Stanley-Michael 
Glovas
Nature’s Way Market
Northampton County 
Historical & Genealogical 
Society
Northwood Racquet & Fitness 
Club, Inc.
Notre Dame High School
Mr. Rocky Nunan
Oak Steakhouse
Ocean
Olde Homestead Golf Club
Our Father’s House
Terri, Bud & Josh Palmer
Paychex- SDR Department
Penn Star
Mr. Pete Phiambolis
Philadelphia Phillies/Citizens 
Bank Park
Ms. Melissa Phillip
Pizza Joe’s
Plant it Earth Tree Farms

Plaza Athenee New York
Pocono Raceway
Mr. Billie Rabel
Randall’s on the Orchard
Red Mill Museum Village
Riverview Country Club
Mr. Victor Rodite
Rooted Arts
Salon Mia
Sam’s Club #6567
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Sauer
Ms. Elizabeth Schwartz
Sequential Technologies 
International
Shawnee Mountain Ski Area
Dr. Robert Sigal
Skinterest Skin Care Boutique
Soldiers & Sailors Memorial 
Hall & Museum Trust, Inc.
Southmoore Golf Course
St. Luke’s Marketing Dept
Ms. Linda Stangl
Ms. Holly Tereno
Terra Cafe
Terry’s Italian Restaurant
The Biggs Group@ Janney 
Montgomery Scott, LLC, 
Financial Advisors
The Cask Taphouse & Grill
The Paul Revere House
The Pub at Seipsville
The Settlers Inn
Thomas Cole National Historic 
Site
Three Mugs Pub & Restaurant
Time To Party
Tolino Vineyards
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Transue
Tucker Silk Mill
Two Rivers Brewing Company
United States Army
Wedgewood Golf Course
Weimer Vineyard
Wes Mar Winery
Weyerbacher Brewing Co.
WFMZ-TV Channel 69
Wind Creek Casino
Woodstone Country Club
Woolverton Inn
Wright Veterinary
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent Yesalonia
Ms. Lynn Zeiner
Zoellner Arts Center
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2000 S. Twenty-Fifth Street 
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The Children’s Home of Easton 
2000 South 25th Street • Easton, PA 18042-6031�
phone 610-258-2831 • fax 610-258-3165�
www.thechildrenshome.org

If you would like to support The Children’s Home 
of Easton and secure a legacy that lasts beyond 

your lifetime, there are a number of philanthropic 
strategies designed to help you direct your wealth 

in ways that reflect your values and beliefs – 
while also meeting your personal goals 

and providing tax benefits.

For more information, please contact�
Dan McMahon 610-258-2831 ext. 303�

or danm@thechildrenshome.org

Create Your 
Legacy .. .


